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Dear ENEL S.p.A. 
       c.a. Dr. Michele  Tassini 
        Head of Global Industrial Relations

  
 
 
 
 
Subject: Distribuição  São Paulo 'Occupation Douglas Rodrigues'. 
 
 
We have been informed of a very urgent situation which has arisen in São Paulo at the Douglas Rodrigues 
Occupation.  This situation sees about 2000 families, many of them with serious social problems, without 

electricity supply. The electricity distributor in the area concerned is ENEL Distribuição São Paulo. These 
families had an unauthorized connection to the electricity grid. 
We understand that this is an occupation with unauthorized connection and use of electricity, and that 

several meetings have already been held between Distribuição São Paulo and representatives of the local 
community in order to regularise the supply of electricity; 
We are aware that Distribuição São Paulo disconnected the energy supply after the fire of a transformer, 
caused by the same connection, as well as after subsequent and repeated attempts at new unauthorized 

connections; 
We also know that on 14 July a meeting should have been held, to discuss the case, between the councilor 
of the city of São Paulo Eduardo Matarazzo Suplicy (former Senator of the Brazilian Republic) and the 

president of ENEL Distribuição São Paulo, the results of which we do not yet know. 

With this letter, we are asking you to intervene to facilitate a solution of the situation, so that it is possible 
to secure the entire area and provide a regular supply of electricity. The residents of the Douglas 

Rodrigues Occupation want a secure and safe connection to the electricity grid and want to pay a monthly 

bill, the same as millions of other Brazilians. 
This request of ours is addressed to you in order to obtain help for these 2000 families, who live in a 

disadvantaged and precarious economic / social situation, which would have further worsened without 

the supply of electricity. In addition, the spectre of greater "energy poverty" would bring unviable 
conditions throughout the area. 
We know that our request does not involve easy solutions, but we also know that ENEL, in many other 
situations, directly or through ENEL Cuore, has demonstrated its social commitment, developing 

appropriate solutions consistent with the commitment made with the UN to combat "energy poverty", to 

give the possibility of having a dignified future to many people. 
Confident in your intervention, we take this opportunity to offer you our most cordial greetings. 
 

The ENEL GFA Coordinator 
Antonio Losetti 

 
 
PSI      IndustriALL Global 

  Euan Gibb     Diana junquera Curiel 
 

FILCTEM-CGIL  FLAEI-CISL       UILTEC-UIL 
Letterio Oceano  Luigi Sedran         Giovanni Conte-Grazia Gullo 

 

 


